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CCP UPDATE ! 
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Secretariat CCP: 
Corrie de Groot -  

Waterlinie 52 
2965 CC Nieuwpoort  

The Netherlands 
+31184-633444 (> 18.00 u) 
E-mail: info@ccp-uganda.org 

Website: www.ccp-uganda.org 
Fb:ccp.uganda 

October journey to CCP 
 
Also this year we were happy that we could travel to Ugan-
da with a large team for a working visit.The main purpose 
of such a visit is: meeting new sponsored children(see pho-
to), visit goat groups, open new houses, visit the Mountain 
View house and schools, go to the agricultural project and 
of course a lot of meetings.  
 

 
New name on the technical school 
 
The technical school, which was founded and maintai-
ned by the Hans van Bokkem Foundation, was given 
a new name and new logo after the death of founder 
Anneke Luyt. From now on, the foundation will be cal-
led the 'Hans and Anneke foundation'. Anneke's two 
sisters and brother visited CCP together with their 
partners. All 6 of them planted a tree in memory of 
Anneke. Chair Heleen Luyt acted as a guest of honour 
during the annual graduation. 
 
 
 

 The CCP Mountain View House 
 
The house that serves as crisis and emergency shelter for 
CCP has now been given a name: The Mountain View 
House! At the moment there are 35(!) children staying 

there, even though they have to sleep 
with two in one bed. Here are a few sto-
ries: 
* Peace and Ronny lost their mother 
shortly after their father and are now be-
ing cared for in the Mountain View home. They come from a fa-
mily with alcohol problems. On the photo, they are standing at 
the grave of their parents.  
* Little Alice (picture rigth) was born in prison and brought back 
to her family. CCP visited the family and found Alice neglected 
and malnourished. She is now the youngest resident of the 
Mountain View House.  
* Hinonya broke his leg in an accident and was taken to the 
witch doctor by his grandmother. CCP's social workers learned 
of the accident and searched for Hinonya for a week and found 
him at the witchdoctor's house. They took him to the hospital for treatment. 
Now he's staying at the Mountain View house. Other kids stay there to heal 
from severe malaria and other health problems! We are so grateful and happy 
with this Mountain View home!! In addition to the Mountain View house, CCP 
also has a nursery (kindergarten) school for our own children and children from 
the area. The three classrooms are used intensively and plans to expand with a 
primary school are being worked out. Talks are ongoing with the Hans and An-
neke Foundation to possibly turn it into a second 'Hans and Anneke school' ! 

 
Action second home in Uganda 
 
"Look, this is where I live", Elvix welcomes me into the house where he has been living with his 
grandmother since the loss of his father and mother. The cottage looks very shabby. Grandma 
has HIV and Elvix is also HIV positive. That is why we are so keen to help tackle the shabby 
house they now live in. In the meantime, the Gideonschool in Nieuwerkerk aan den IJssel has 
started a campaign to save money for a new house for Elvix. Bravo!!  
Jemina and her sister Whitney are also on the waiting list of the house project together with 
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their mother. After her husband's suicide, the mother (HIV) 
is struggling with major problems, including no home to live 
in. If you have a wedding, anniversary or birthday to cele-
brate, think about spending the money on a cottage for a 
widow in need! The waiting list is long enough. For €3,000 
you can make a difference! Let us know! 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Give a goat! 
 
Under this name, we have been rai-
sing funds for our IGA (Income Generating Activities) project for a number of years. This 
year, for example, 47 widows received two pregnant goats.  
We let one of them, Tom's mother (sponsor 
child), speak: "I have only recently become a 
very sad widow. My husband's family wants 
me to remarry so they can own the house I 
live in now. They also want me to leave the 
children with my husband's family. I don't 
want to think about doing this!  I am under a 
lot of emotional and financial pressure.” This 
widow received 2 goats from CCP through the 
goat project 
What a godsend for her. She now has an in-
come and is not dependent on her husband's 
family. The goats are pregnant and will have 
little ones very quickly. In the picture the handing out of goats. Never known that two goats 
could be so important in the life of a widow?  
So give or ask for a goat at a birthday, anniversary or other festive occasion! One of our 
sponsors has decided to go out less. And for what he is saving now, he has already donated 
16 goats!  Click here for the goat voucher. 
 
Inflation and increase of costs 
 
In Uganda, too, we notice that everything is getting more expensive. 
Because there, too, the cost of food and fuel is rising. Our social work 
is struggling to make ends meet and has had to work under financial 
stress for years. Other sponsoring organizations in the Netherlands have increased the spon-
sorship contribution for some time now. After more than 10 years, it is high time for us to 
adjust our sponsorship contribution a bit to inflation. CCP owes its existence and is supported 
by our sponsors. That's why we can never be grateful enough to you. Because it can be diffi-
cult for some to increase the sponsorship contribution, especially at this time, we want to im-
plement it as an option/voluntary increase for the time being. In short: if possible, we would 
like  to increase the monthly contribution per child to €33 from January 2024.  You can 
adjust your contribution yourself. If you can't miss the extra €4,= at the moment, you can 
leave the amount at €29 per child for the time being. 
  
Waiting for a sponsor!  
 
Trevor 
Trevor was born as the youngest in a family of 3 boys. Trevor’s mother 
died during childbirth due to excessive blood loss. The children are 
housed with grandma, but there is not enough income to take care of 
them. It is not known where the father went.  

Helen 
Helen was born as the youngest in a family of 4 boys and 3 girls. Her 
father died in 2021 as a result of an accident. Helen now lives with 
grandma in Busoba. But both mother and grandmother are unable to 
take care of the 7 children. They are very poor and need urgent help. 
Klick here for more info! 

Look on our website WWW.CCP-UGANDA.ORG/en for more information  

moved? New email 
adres of mobile nr? 
Please don’t forget 

CCP! 

Something to celebrate?  
There are plenty of large and small CCP projects: 

• 40 new computers for the school (€150/pc.) 

• Ceilings in the 3 kindergarten classrooms (€3,000) 

• Start of CCP hair fashion shop for practice students 
and source of income for the school (€7,500) 

• A house for a widow (€3,000) 

• Set-up of a coffee corner from the catering training 
(€10,000) 

 Ambrose and his grandpa 
Also on the waiting list for a house. 

https://www.ccp-uganda.org/en/give-a-goat/
https://www.ccp-uganda.org/en/waiting-list-and-registration/
https://www.ccp-uganda.org/en

